PBCC General Meeting Minutes 1/21/20 (attendance: 20)
7:00 p.m.  In the midst of the “slow season,” State Parks and Recreation representative Tyson Butzke reported that there will be fire trucks parked in the beach parking lot as part of the Ventura County Fire Department’s monthly weekend engineer training/testing sessions until the end of January.  Another session is set for February, right before the Presidents Day weekend. He provided a schedule of the City of Oxnard’s 2020 Winter Cleanup and Restoration of Ormond Beach, a joint effort with the Surfrider Foundation, the Ventura Audubon Society and the Nature Conservancy, which commenced on January 11th and will continue through February 22nd. Community members interested in volunteering for this ongoing event can pick up a schedule at the next PBCC General Meeting on February 18th.
7:05 p.m.  Commander David Dickey reviewed the monthly Crime Data Map and reported that the overall crime rate in our area is at a 20-year low. “2019 was a really successful year for the city, and a proud moment for us,” he said, specifically citing property crimes as being at “historical lows.” He credited additional funding from the city in 2018 and preventive measures such as focused random patrols and the increase in security surveillance cameras for this success. The average response time to Priority One incidence calls in 2019 was 5 minutes and 6 seconds, which is “substantially lower that it has been in the past,” the Commander noted. In spite of current successes, “there are some challenges,” he said. “We still have what we call Part 2 crimes, which are a lot of quality of life issues that, obviously, your community deals with, along with the entire city.” The VPD continues to address these issues and additional resources are being brought to bear on the problem. Commenting on the first Ventura homicide in 2020, the January 18th fatal shooting that occurred at 2:43 a.m. on the top tier of the parking structure at the end of California Street near Crowne Plaza, the Commander noted “it was that moment where it just so happened that two rival gangs ended up at the wrong spot” at the same time. Three suspects were apprehended in the initial pursuit and two handguns were recovered. All suspects are currently in custody.
6:20 p.m.  Secretary Kate Gullickson presented the minutes of the PBCC’s January 14 board meeting and introduced Mike Love, the new Events Promotion and Social Media Consultant. Mike will be spearheading an effort to increase awareness of the PBCC and drive involvement by promoting programs and events and improving our social media presence.
6:30 p.m. Treasurer Terry Foley reported a current total of $2,569 in the treasury. He plans tomorrow to submit all relevant documents to CBIZ, the Oxnard accounting firm that will be preparing tax returns for the PBCC, a 501 C4 non-profit organization. On the STVR front, Terry cited progress: “The city’s finally paying attention, and everybody—even the people who own these—are finally recognizing that there is such a thing as too many short term rentals,” he said, adding, “so the city council and city management are asking ‘what’s our vision for Ventura and how do we want to tailor our ordinance to make sure that we are taking it in the right direction and benefiting the people of Ventura?’” On Wednesday, January 29, City Attorney Andrew Heglund, Community Development Director Peter Gili and Finance and Technology Director Michael Coon—all of whom will be chiefly responsible for crafting the new ordinance—are meeting with the California Coastal Commission, and Terry will be reporting back to the PBCC on the results of that important meeting. 
6:45 p.m.  Events Committee Chair Lauren Almeida announced plans for the PBCC’s Summer Movie Series in Marina Park, which will be an annual family event and, hopefully, a fundraiser for the PBCC. Currently she is looking into obtaining permits, assessing costs for temporary security fencing and securing possible vendors. “It’s a big project and a really big event, so it’s going to take several months to plan,” she said. In the meantime, the PBCC’s monthly Beach Cleanup Day is ongoing, with the next event coming up on Saturday, February 1st. 
Free coffee from Kay’s is available to all volunteers, and Duke’s continues to offer 30 per cent off breakfast after the event.

6:50 p.m.  Mike Almeida closed by announcing the next meeting on February 18th.

6:55 p.m.  Meeting was adjourned.
